
 

September 15, 2020 

Dear MHS Students and Families,  

We have finally made it to the first day of school!  We are excited to welcome students back to the 
building tomorrow, and we wish to provide some details about the first days of school here.  

Please take a few minutes to watch our ​Welcome Video​, which reviews some of our school rules for 
in-person and remote learning, and the safety features we have in place.  You can also take a few 
moments to watch the ​Student Leader’s Video Tour​ of the building.  

Our previous Welcome Letters can be found here, which included much more information on a variety of 
topics from mask wearing to cohort assignments, and learning model details to school picture day!  

MHS Welcome Letter: September 11, 2020 

MHS Welcome Letter: September 8, 2020 

Student & Family Handbook  

The Milton High School ​Student & Family Handbook​ and the ​COVID-19 Addendum​ are now available. 
All students and families are required to read these documents and sign off that they understand the rules 
and policies of Milton High School at the beginning of each year.  

Hard copies of the Handbook Sign Off Sheet will be distributed during first period, and should be 
returned to students’ A Period teachers by Friday, September 25, 2020.  

Students and families (especially Remote Students) may also print the Sign Off Sheet (last two pages of 
the handbook) and drop off in the Main Office prior to Friday, September 25, 2020.  

Health Check Before School  

To ensure the safety of all in our community, it is imperative that students who are feeling ill and/or 
exhibiting symptoms stay home from school.  Parents/guardians, please call the Main Office at 
617-696-4470 to document the absence.  

Please refer to the ​Pre-Screening Checklist​ prior to sending students to school.  

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NvuG-wA_OFJ00DKdzWZIimLWwgkA2_Z_/view?ts=5f61002d
https://milton.vod.castus.tv/vod/?video=d611880d-8dae-4108-8724-6417ee724bf2
https://drive.google.com/file/d/196rdeNV7rxSDwW84BlsJUGpNiPSaAtux/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GjLVb3HFydUMbN1oYf9y0aItOONs4wUe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1X0GFGX7-FQuKrfY0LWhrry41F879bC81/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1O8wO_gfdzVEhBQYNHzFxHWafsW3xiSTM/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1eB7UQnJZXbWs-q42y4pxe_rZXtUJe2Gt5DCU7XzOLic/edit?usp=sharing


Student Schedules 

Students and families will be able to access their schedules via PlusPortals as soon as they are available 
today.  Please note that some students may have an open period in their schedule, which we continue to 
work on.  Hybrid students with an open period should report to the cafeteria during these open periods, 
for the time being.  Students will be spaced appropriately and supervised in this area.  They will have time 
to work quietly on other schoolwork until meetings with Guidance Counselors can be arranged to 
complete schedules.  Thank you for your patience as we work through this process!  

Schedule for First Days of School  
 

Wednesday, September 16, 2020 (DAY 1) 

Hybrid Choice Students with last names A-K (Group 1)​ should report to Milton High School no 
earlier than 7:30AM.  Students should make their way to their A Period Class.  Additional information 
about building operations will be shared during A Period.  Students will be dismissed at 12:00PM, and 
must leave the grounds after dismissal.  

Hybrid Choice Students with last names L-Z (Group 2) ​should check their MPS Google & 
PlusPortal accounts for learning activities assigned by teachers for the morning.  

Remote Choice Students with last names A-K (Group 1)​ should check their MPS Google & 
PlusPortal accounts for login information for their live remote classes in the morning.  

Remote Choice Students with last names L-Z (Group 2)​ should check their MPS Google & Plus 
Portal accounts for learning activities assigned by teachers for the morning.  

ALL STUDENTS ​should continue to check their MPS Google & Plus Portal accounts login 
information for their live remote sessions in the afternoon, beginning at 1:10PM.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thursday, September 17, 2020 (DAY 2)  

Hybrid Choice Students with last names L-Z (Group 2)​ should report to Milton High School no 
earlier than 7:30AM.  Students should make their way to their A Period Class.  Additional information 
about building operations will be shared during A Period.  Students will be dismissed at 12:00PM, and 
must leave the grounds after dismissal.  

Hybrid Choice Students with last names A-K (Group 1)​ should check their MPS Google & 
PlusPortal accounts for learning activities assigned by teachers for the morning.  

Remote Choice Students with last names L-Z (Group 2)​ should check their MPS Google & 
PlusPortal accounts for login information for their live remote classes in the morning.  

Remote Choice Students with last names A-K (Group 1)​ should check their MPS Google & Plus 
Portal accounts for learning activities assigned by teachers for the morning.  

ALL STUDENTS​ should continue to check their MPS Google & Plus Portal accounts login 
information for their live remote sessions in the afternoon, beginning at 1:10PM. 

 

Friday, September 18, 2020 (DAY 3)  

Same as Wednesday, September 16, 2020 (DAY 1) above.  Note that on Day 3, Hybrid Choice 
Students with last names A-K (Group 1) may arrange in-person office hours in advance, or leave the 
building after G Period at 10:56AM.  

 

Monday, September 21, 2020 (DAY 4)  

Same as Thursday, September 17, 2020 (DAY 2) above.  Note that on Day 4, Hybrid Choice Students 
with last names L-Z (Group 2) may arrange in-person office hours in advance, or leave the building 
after G Period at 10:56AM.  

 

 

 

 

 



Teaching and Learning  

To accommodate the wide range of interests and course requests across our student body, maintain open 
enrollment and a broad Program of Studies, and work within our staffing constraints, we have had to be 
very creative with our modes of instruction.  

Hybrid students may have Remote teachers and/or Remote classmates from time to time.  If a teacher is 
delivering instruction remotely to students in the building, another staff member will supervise the 
classroom.  

Remote students may have Hybrid teachers and/or Hybrid classmates from time to time.  Remote students 
may be provided with a Google Meet link to join a class that is happening in-person for others.  Further, 
in a few cases, remote students may have a class through a learning management system, or independent 
studies with an MPS staff member, as necessary.  

We understand that these scenarios are not ideal, but they are necessary at this time to deliver the 
Hybrid/Remote Choice Model to our families.  Some patience, compassion, and flexibility will be 
needed by staff, students and families as we deal with these new realities.  

For all of these scenarios, students and families should thoroughly read the ​School Committee Policy on 
Remote Learning​ and the ​Terms of Remote Learning by Audio and Video Conferencing​. 

Technology/Bring Your Own Device/Chromebooks 

The vast majority of your technology questions can be answered on the ​Technology Family Support 
Center​.  Please visit this site often! 

High School Building Procedures  

Mornings at Milton High School  
No breakfast will be served in the mornings at MHS.  As such, ​the building will not open to students 
until 7:30AM​, unless an earlier appointment is arranged with a staff member.  Once the building is 
opened, it is expected that students make their way to their first classroom of the day.  Wearing a mask 
and physical distancing both outside the school and in the hallways are imperative.  There is no loitering 
in hallways in groups.  

Lockers 
Lockers will not be issued to students for the 2020-21 school year.  Students should pack their backpacks 
with the materials they will need for the 3 or 4 scheduled classes on a given day.  Any student facing a 
significant hardship as a result of this policy may contact a Vice Principal to request an exemption.  

Bathroom Use 
To further encourage physical distancing, students are expected to avoid the bathrooms during transition 
periods between class.  No more than three students are permitted in the bathrooms at one time.  If three 
individuals are in the bathroom, students must wait outside while wearing their mask and maintaining 
physical distance.  Bathroom use is ​not​ the time to take a mask break, as this is a shared space.  Students 
must wash hands thoroughly, and use hand sanitizer where available.  

https://www.miltonps.org/application/files/6915/9856/0379/Policy_IHBHE_Remote_Learning_Policy.pdf
https://www.miltonps.org/application/files/6915/9856/0379/Policy_IHBHE_Remote_Learning_Policy.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XSDz-j2yZbMH2nAaZMtaZMFcXqX03VBM/view
https://sites.google.com/miltonps.org/mps--technology-help-center/home
https://sites.google.com/miltonps.org/mps--technology-help-center/home


Hallway Travel  
Students must travel hallways on the right, close to the lockers, and leave space between others in 
front/behind.  Stairwells have been designated as one-way, either “UP” or “DOWN”.  Please observe all 
directional signage.  Passing time between classes has been increased to 6 minutes to assist with these 
changes.  

Mask Breaks  
To make the most of students’ limited in-person class time, there are no scheduled full-class mask breaks. 
In classrooms where at least 6 feet of physical distancing can be maintained, students may take brief mask 
breaks while seated, at the discretion of the teacher.  Students may ask their teacher to step into the 
hallway for a moment if a longer break is needed.  

Water Bottles  
Students are encouraged to bring a labeled water bottle to school each day.  Water fountains are 
unavailable as a safety precaution, but additional water bottle filling stations are being installed.  Students 
should avoid drinking their water while transitioning between classes in the hallways.  Students may drink 
water while taking short mask breaks while seated in the classroom when physical distancing can be 
maintained.  

Food Policy  
There will be no food allowed in the building.  Exemptions must be approved by the School Nurse.  

Office Hours & Dismissal  
Students may sign up in advance for Office Hours with a teacher.  If students choose not to sign up, or if 
their teacher’s Office Hours schedule is already full for the day, students must exit the building and begin 
traveling home.  There is to be no loitering in groups inside or outside of the school building after 
dismissal.  

Please watch for emails from us with updates as we navigate these first few days of school together. 

We look forward to seeing our students tomorrow! 

Sincerely,  

  

Karen J. Cahill Benjamin J. Kelly Brian E. Mackinaw  
Principal Vice Principal Vice Principal  
kcahill@miltonps.org bkelly@miltonps.org bmackinaw@miltonps.org 
617-696-4470 x5503 617-696-4470 x5504 617-696-4470 x5507 

 

 

 

mailto:kcahill@miltonps.org
mailto:bkelly@miltonps.org
mailto:bmackinaw@miltonps.org


More Milton High School Contacts: 

Meghan Connors Maureen Kennedy Brad Spindle  
Main Office Main Office Main Office  
mconnors@miltonps.org mkennedy@miltonps.org bspindle@miltonps.org  
617-696-4470 x5502 617-696-4470 x5503 617-696-4470 x5501 

Colleen MacDougall Kim Coughlin Ryan Madden 
Guidance Office Head Nurse Athletic Director 
cmacdougall@miltonps.org kacoughlin@miltonps.org rmadden@miltonps.org  
617-696-4470 x5533 617-696-4470 x5537 617-696-4470 x5515 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

The Milton Public School system does not and shall not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion (creed), gender, gender expression, gender identity, transgender status, gender 
transitioning, age, national origin (ancestry), disability, pregnancy/parenting status, marital status, sexual orientation, homelessness, or military status, in any of its programs, activities or 

operations. These include, but are not limited to, admissions, equal access to programs and activities, hiring and firing of staff, provision of and access to programs and services, as well as 
selection of volunteers, vendors and employers recruiting at the Milton Public Schools. We are committed to providing an inclusive and welcoming environment for all members of our staff, 

students, volunteers, subcontractors, and vendors. The following person has been designated to handle inquiries regarding the non-discrimination policies: Asst. Superintendent for Curriculum 
&amp; Human Resources, 617-696-4812 

mailto:mconnors@miltonps.org
mailto:mkennedy@miltonps.org
mailto:bspindle@miltonps.org
mailto:cmacdougall@miltonps.org
mailto:kacoughlin@miltonps.org
mailto:rmadden@miltonps.org

